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I wanted to raise my concern about the proposal to develop Glen Abbey Golf Course for the 
main reasons below: 
 
1. Huge loss to Oakville as a city who hosts decades of Canadian Open. We will be like any 
other city or town in Canada. 
 
2. This is a Culture Heritage not only for Oakville but also for Canada and US. 
 
3. This is against Socially Responsible investing in any sort. Check out what ESG means in 
global investment industry and why is it important for everyone. 
S= socially responsible. 
www.cfainstitute.org/ESG 
 
Many thanks for your great work. 
 
Best, 
Grace 
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Hello, 
 
As a resident and taxpayer of Oakville I oppose the plan to develop Glen Abbey Golf Course into a mixed 
residential and retail corridor.  
 
Do not allow developers with the goal of their own corporate and personal finances detract from our "liveable" 
Oakville and the people who live here. The OMB holds too much power and our own council caved in, under a 
veil of secrecy in something affecting the current people of this community in the Saw Whet and Deerfield Golf 
Course debacle. Our family fought for Merton lands for years only to have land which could have extended the 
parklands of Bronte Creek Provincial Park into a high density housing - higher than original estimates! This 
land could have been kept for green parkland accessible to the neighbouring 5000-7000 families within a walk, 
ride or run for peace and recreation. Instead it will be turned into a residential area for 1000 families. There was 
no need to build there. It was not zoned as such.  
 
Now, it feels as though history will repeat itself again. The greedy developers, misguided OMB, disinterested 
town staff and weak council will ignore the people of Oakville and our precious environment for the sake of the 
almighty dollar once more. Traffic congestion and loss of irreplaceable green space in our community will reign 
despite the people's best efforts.  
 
We should cut the pretence and switch the "liveable Oakville" name tag to just "buildable Oakville".  
 
Honestly I know my words are negative and passionate. I didn't respond after the secret vote to approve Merton 
Lands but I can't sit idly by whilst it happens again.  
 
Sincerely, 
Jill Anderson 

 Stationmaster Lane 
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My family and I moved to Oakville in 1971 when I was 4. All through my childhood the golf course has been 
prt of the fabric of Oakville. I am very against the proposed development of Glen Abbey Gold Course. I don't 
understand why it is even being considered. Glen abbey IS Oakville!!! Known the world over as one of the most 
beautiful golf courses and a landmark of epic proportions!!! I am travelling and unable to attend tonight's 
session but wish I could! This is outrageous!!! 
 
Lisa Doran 
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and make Oakville the first Ontario town to really embrace safety, including pedestrian only streets and 
segregated bike lanes (where possible) for the sake of the overall health, safety and enjoyment of residents and 
visitors. All of the major 4 and 6 lane boulevards in the upper Oakville area are wide enough to use such 
designs, including Street A in the Glen Abbey development.  
In summary, if the project goes ahead, lets do it right for everybody. It is understandable the developer wants to 
extract as many dollars per square foot as he can and this is best achieved by going vertical. I fear this is going 
to be similar to the developments North of Dundas where buildings are so closely packed that is beginning to 
remind me of the miles of Soviet style suburban housing in Moscow and Budapest. I really don’t think Oakville 
should develop like that.  
Thank you for the opportunity to comment. I do hope some of the above may be useful to Council in finding a 
balance in which everyone can win. If I can be of any assistance in clarifying the above, please give me a call. 
Stephen N Cullen 

Woodfield Road 
Oakville On L6H 6Y7 
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Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
I am writing to voice my strong opposition to the rezoning of Glen Abbey Golf Course to enable the building of 
a large housing subdivision. 
 
It is my understanding that the zoning of this area is for recreation and as such, I would hope that the Town 
would uphold this or rezone it appropriately as a culture and heritage zone.  
 
I am not a golf course member nor a resident of Fairway Hills who would be directly affected by years of noise, 
disruption and traffic caused by construction but an Oakville resident who cares about the heritage and the 
green spaces we have in our town and as such, I expect to be able to trust the zoning restrictions set by the 
Town. 
 
The Royal and Ancient Golf Club (founded 1784) in St. Andrews, Scotland is regarded as the "Home of Golf". 
It has been nurtured and managed in order to maintain this reputation. Glen Abbey, although a baby in 
comparison, is the "Home of the Canadian Open" and perhaps needs some creativity in its management and 
development to make it more profitable if that is the issue. 
 
Surely the protection of these interests is of great value in a town that has maintained some of its historical 
buildings and promoted its history. This gives Oakville the charm and character missing from so many other 
towns who have decided to demolish and rebuild.  
 
This whole issue begs the question, "Why bother with town planning and zoning if it can be changed whenever 
a better offer comes along?" and, more importantly, the decision made will set a precedent for future Oakville 
and its residents. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
Linda Tudball (Mrs) 
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Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I’m writing to you to express my outrage and disappointment at the proposed plans to destroy Glen Abbey Golf 
Club and replace with a high-density development of residential, commercial and retail space. 
 
Glen Abbey Golf Club is a historic landmark for the town of Oakville, in existence for over 40 years and the 
host of the Canadian Open 29 times. The plans to construct 3,222 housing units on this existing space, including 
nine apartment buildings and an additional 122,000 square feet of retail/commercial space, are short-sighted and 
do not align with the Oakville Livable Plan. 
The negative impacts of this planned redevelopment include but are not limited to: 
• The loss of one of Oakville’s widely known landmarks 
• Loss of significant green space 
• Significant increases in traffic congestion 
• Other, as-yet unknown environmental impacts affecting local plants and wildlife 
I believe it is important to preserve the historic and natural green space at Glen Abbey for future generations. 
Destroying Glen Abbey is simply the wrong decision to make. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Sam Gabrail 







1

























1

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I’m writing to you to express my outrage and disappointment at the proposed plans to destroy Glen 
Abbey Golf Club and replace with a high density development of residential, commercial and retail 
space. 

Glen Abbey Golf Club is a historic landmark for the town of Oakville, in existence for over 40 years 
and host of the Canadian Open 29 times. The plans to construct 3,222 housing units on this existing 
space, including nine apartment buildings and an additional 122,000 square feet of retail/commercial 
space, are short-sighted and do not align with the Oakville Livable Plan. 

The negative impacts of this planned redevelopment include but are not limited to: 
• The loss of one of Oakville’s widely known landmarks 
• Loss of significant green space 
• Significant increases in traffic congestion 
• Other, as-yet unknown environmental impacts affecting local plants and wildlife 

I lived on Priory court for 20 years and now live in Upper Glen Abbey. Glen Abbey is very much part 
of the neighbourhood and with the Open although there was some traffic (in no way a comparison to 
the traffic that will be created by this development) it was always an exciting time. I own a Dog 
Training Centre and have taken my classes to the trails outside the Golf course by Dorval, it is green 
space that should not be developed and will destroy any wildlife that exists. Although not an avid 
golfer I have golfed the course and was in awe. There is enough development in Oakville overall why 
do you need to destroy this landmark.  

I believe it is important to preserve the historic and natural green space at Glen Abbey for future 
generations. Destroying Glen Abbey is simply the wrong decision to make. 

Thank you, 

Arlene Kiley 
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I urge you to continue with your fight to save Glen Abbey. Today more than ever we must realize the 
importance of green spaces and preserving our heritage. 

 






































